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Canada	has	a	very	busy	year	in	2019	we	have	the	inter-
Provincial	tournament	in	early	July.	
There	are	two	CNSA	tournaments,	one	in	May	and	the	other	in	
late	July.	
Our	western	provinces	are	very	much	improved	as	far	as	
membership.	Edmonton	Alberta	is	starting	a	new	club	and	they	
already	have	over	100	members.	
Our	eastern	provinces	are	picking	up	a	few	more	members	as	
well.	
In	Ontario	we	are	trying	to	increase	our	amateur	membership.	
In	Coldwater	Ontario	(a	small	town	in	the	northern	Ontario)	
they	have	a	membership	of	over	175	-	mainly	Amateurs.		
The	pro	players	are	coaching	their	new	players	and	they	are	
turning	out	some	of	the	finest	Amateurs	in	Ontario.	
The	Province	of	Quebec	has	many	players	who	play	in	the	
winter	in	Florida.	They	are	very	good	players,	but	we	are	
unable	to	get	them	to	participate	in	inter	provincial	
tournaments	or	CNSA	tournaments.	
This	year	I	am	going	to	spend	a	lot	of	time	trying	to	get	them	
involved.	
	We	will	have	a	full	team	for	Austria	this	year,	but	I	must	admit	
it	has	been	hard	to	pick	up	players	as	some	of	them	were	there	
last	year	at	the	inaugural.	Most	of	the	players	who	attended	did	
not	apply.		
The	CNSA	had	their	elections	this	past	July.	The	standing	
executive	have	been	voted	back	in	for	another	two-year	term.	



As	everyone	knows,	Stan	McCormack	retired	from	running	the	
shuffler	blog.	He	has	been	a	main	stay	in	the	shuffleboard	
community	for	many	years.	We	wish	him	well	in	his	new	
adventure.	
All	and	All	Shuffleboard	is	very	healthy	in	Canada.	
Submitted	by.	
Jim	Corbeil	,	President	Canadian	National	Shuffleboard	Assoc.	
	


